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Cal Poly Fall 2022 Commencement Set for Dec. 10 
Cal Poly will honor more than 900 eligible graduates in the 39th 
annual fall commencement on Saturday, Dec. 10. The celebration will 
commemorate graduates from each college in one ceremony. 
Festivities will start at 10 a.m. at the Alex G. Spanos Stadium on 
campus. The university expects around 9,000 guests. 
“Commencement, spring or fall, remains one of the best days of the 
school year for the campus community and the entire Mustang 
family," President Armstrong said. “These members of the Class of 
2022 are ready to take on new challenges as they begin careers or 
continue their educational journeys. This is the walk they’ve prepared 
their entire lives to make.” The ceremony will include performances by 
the Cal Poly Chamber Choir and feature large LED screens with 
closed captioning for graduates and guests to view. The 90-minute 
ceremony will also be live streamed with closed captioning for those 
unable to attend at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=racMnhS5cRw. 
 
Campus Community Supports Students, Local Residents 
Recent gift drives and donation efforts raised thousands of dollars, 
more than 150 pounds of food and personal items, and about 180 
gifts to support students and community members. At the Dec. 1 
holiday reception, employees supported Cal Poly’s Basic Needs 
programs by donating 154 pounds of nonperishable food and 
personal hygiene items, as well as $70 worth of grocery gift cards. 
Additional online donations were made to support Cal Poly Cares, the 
Food Pantry, and Health and Counseling Services, while others 
supported the Food Pantry by purchasing from its Amazon Wishlist 
(https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/343W2G6S15SSP?ref_=wl_s
hare). On Giving Tuesday, Campus Dining opened a donation shop 
on the Grubhub app. Students and staff donated $3,500 to the 
Mustang Meal Share program. In addition, Cal Poly’s Center for 
Service in Action hosted its annual Mustang Holiday Gift Drive to fulfill 
gift requests from local children and teens. This year 163 gifts and 
$725 were donated. The funds will be used to fulfill approximately 23 
more gift requests, bringing total gifts fulfilled to 186. 
 
Police to Hold Active Shooter Training at Kennedy Library on 
Dec. 13 and 17 
The Cal Poly Police Department will work with the San Luis Obispo 
Police and Fire departments on training for an active shooter scenario 
in drills to be held Tuesday, Dec. 13, and Saturday, Dec. 17, at 
Kennedy Library on campus. Campus community members may see 
law enforcement and emergency personnel around the building 
between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. both days. CPPD takes part in active 
shooter training annually with other local agencies. These trainings 
are held at locations on and off campus from year to year, providing 
an opportunity for Cal Poly officers and those from nearby 
departments to prepare for the possibility of an emergency and 
familiarize themselves with buildings and terrain within one another’s 
jurisdictions. These departments would assist one another with 
response in the event of such an emergency. For more information or 
with questions, contact Cal Poly Police at police@calpoly.edu. 
 

Employment 
 
Employment Opportunities 
For all available job openings, visit 
jobs.calpoly.edu. All new positions 
opened this week are listed below. To 
apply, go online and complete the 
application form. For assistance, call 
Human Resources at ext. 6-2236. 
 
#521514 — Warehouse Worker — 
University Housing Depot — Student 
Affairs — University Housing — Depot. 
$40,056-$61,704 per year. Anticipated 
hiring range: $44,304-$49,500 per year. 
Open until filled.  
 
#521374 — Emergency Hire Men and 
Masculinity Coordinator — Diversity 
and Inclusion (Student Services 
Professional II) — Student Affairs – 
Diversity and Belonging — Men and 
Masculinity. $26.60-$37.82 per hour. 
Anticipated hiring rate: $26.60 per hour. 
Open until filled.  
 
Faculty Employment Opportunities 
Candidates are asked to visit 
jobs.calpoly.edu to complete an 
application and apply for any of the 
positions shown below. Submit all 
requested application materials as 
attachments to your online application by 
the review begin date for full 
consideration. For assistance, email 
Academic Personnel at 
academicpersonnel@calpoly.edu.  
 
#518198 — Counselor (Academic 
Year) BIPOC Focus, Campus Health 
and Wellbeing —Counseling Services. 
 
#520949 — Tenure Track Position — 
Ethnic Studies, College of Liberal Arts 
— Ethnic Studies. 
  
Part-Time Lecturer Pools – Pools are 
opening for 2022/23 academic year. Visit 
jobs.calpoly.edu and search department 
of interest.  
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Cal Poly Annual Poinsettia Sale Continues Dec. 10 
Thousands of plants and dozens of varieties and colors will be available from 11 
a.m. to 4 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 10, at the Poly Plant Shop during Cal Poly’s annual 
poinsettia sale. The flowering holiday plants are grown by students who work in the 
Plant Sciences Department’s greenhouses. This year’s poinsettia project offers 
many shades of red, white, pink and other variegated varieties. Sizes range from 
small plants in 4-inch pots to large poinsettias reaching 3 feet high in 14-inch pots. 
Prices range from $10 to $100. In addition to poinsettias, the Poly Plant Holiday 
Sale also features student-made wreaths, centerpieces, succulents, ornaments and 
gifts. Customers are encouraged to bring their own boxes and wagons for 
transporting larger purchases. The Poly Plant Shop is located on campus off of Via 
Carta Road. For more information, call the Poly Plant Shop at ext. 6-1106 or visit 
polyplantshop.com. 
 
Winter Parking Permits on Sale Starting Jan. 3 
Employee parking permits will be on sale starting Jan. 3. Finding a parking permit 
option that best fits each employees’ commute is easy using their parking account. 
Daily, weekly, monthly, quarterly and annual parking permits are available online for 
purchase at employees’ union rate. Permits sold in parking lots at pay stations, 
parking meters or by ParkMobile do not offer staff rates. Winter quarter permits are 
valid Jan. 9 through April 2. Fall quarter parking permits expire Jan. 8. Employees 
can purchase permits online and update vehicle information using their parking 
account: https://calpoly.t2hosted.com/Account/Portal. Learn more about staff 
parking: https://afd.calpoly.edu/parking/parkingoncampus/permits/staff.php.  
 
Retirements 
Bruno Giberti, associate vice provost for Academic Programs and Planning and 
accreditation liaison officer, has announced his retirement. Giberti’s last day will be 
Dec. 31. Interim leadership will be shared in the coming weeks. Giberti came to Cal 
Poly’s Architecture Department in 1994 as an architectural historian specializing in 
topics relating to modernity and the United States. Prior to assuming the post of 
associate vice provost in 2017, he served as faculty director of Cal Poly’s self-study 
for the Western Association of Schools and Colleges, director of the Center for 
Teaching, Learning and Technology, associate head of the Architecture Department 
and faculty associate for Academic Policies, Assessment and Accreditation and 
chair of the Academic Senate. Giberti is a proud Cal Poly alumnus, and after 
graduating with a B.S. in architecture, he earned his M.A. and doctorate in 
architecture from UC Berkeley. A retirement reception, open to the campus 
community, will be held from 3-5 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 19, in the Rossi Grand Lobby 
of the Performing Arts Center. 
 
Dr. Aaron Baker, medical director of Campus Health and Wellbeing, will retire at 
the end of the calendar year. Baker started his time at Cal Poly as a toddler in the 
Child Development Lab. He later returned and earned a degree in mechanical 
engineering in 1979 before attending medical school at UC San Francisco. He then 
completed his residency in emergency medicine at UCSF — Fresno. His career in 
Campus Health and Wellbeing began in 1984 as a corpsman before being hired as 
a per-diem physician in 2006. Baker has served as the medical director of CHW for 
the last seven years, during which time he successfully led the campus though the 
COVID-19 pandemic, Norovirus, Meningococcal B exposure and mpox, and has 
provided medical care to countless students. In retirement, he looks forward to 
many bike rides, flying and volunteering for the Youth Symphony. 

Employment 
 
Corporation Employment 
Opportunities 
Cal Poly Corporation is a 
separate entity operating in 
concert with the university 
to provide a diverse range 
of services and resources to 
students, faculty and staff. 
To view all available job 
postings or apply, visit 
https://www.calpolycorporati
onjobs.org. For assistance, 
contact Human Resources 
at ext. 6-1121. 
 
Director, Wildland-Urban 
Interface F.I.R.E. Institute, 
College of Agriculture, Food 
and Environmental 
Sciences, $122,249 to 
$150,000 annually. 
 
Administrative Assistant, 
CPC Executive Office, $19-
$23 per hour. 
 
Support Technician, Plant 
Sciences, $24.33-$28.85 
per hour. 
 
Marketing and 
Communications 
Coordinator, CPC 
Marketing and 
Communications, $50,566-
$75,850 annually. 
 
Catering Sous Chef 
(Internal Posting Only), 
Campus Dining, $26-$28 
per hour. 
 
Director, Dairy Product 
Technology Center, 
College of Agriculture, Food 
and Environmental 
Sciences, $122,249-
$150,000 annually. 
 
 


